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Dear Mr Sejdini, 
 
Following the publications in some local media that appeared during these days, we would like to clarify 
the reason for the absence of a UEFA Executive Committee representative at your general assembly of 
last Sunday 9 December 2018.  
 
As you are aware, UEFA has in place a Portfolio holder programme aimed at providing continuity in UEFA 
relations with its member associations. This programme is based on the assignment of UEFA member 
associations to the Executive Committee Members who would attend the general assemblies to provide 
UEFA representation and general support in particular, when elections are on the agenda. For practical 
reasons, the UEFA Executive Committee members are always accompanied by a member of the UEFA 
administration.  
 
As far as your association is concerned, Davor Šuker is the assigned UEFA Executive Committee member 
to provide the above-mentioned support. However, unfortunately, he could not attend your last assembly 
due to logistical problems and, therefore, UEFA was duly represented by a member of the administration, 
who holds a managerial position within the national association division. Please be aware that it is not 
uncommon to have only a member of the UEFA administration present at the general assembly and, as 
a matter of fact, this was the case also for the last general assembly of the French Football Federation 
that took place last weekend. 
 
Finally, we would like to reassure you that your association can always count on UEFA’s support and, in 
principle, on the presence of the relevant representative from the UEFA Executive Committee at your 
general assemblies.   
  
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
Zoran Laković 
National Associations Director 

For the attention of 
Mr Muamed Sejdini, Acting President 
Football Federation of Macedonia 
 

 


